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HELLO FELLOW SHEDDERS
  We are pleased to send out the second issue of 
“Bench Talk”. We hope that you found the first 
one interesting. Since our last newsletter, there 
has  been  a  lot  of  re-organising  at  the  shed…
machines  being  moved,  and  wood  racks  being 
built both in the shed and the container to give 
us more room to do projects. We have a lot of 
new members join us in recent weeks, which is 
great, and there is an ongoing stream of projects.
So, this might be a good time to come down to 
the shed and meet some of our new members 
and have a cuppa and a chat, there are a lot of 
members that I haven’t met yet, so it would be 
good to catch up.

 Makers Market November 27:
 Another  successful  stall  at  the  Dilston  Market 
day raised over $1000.00 from projects made by 
members over the past 6 months with  the usual 
sausage sizzle also contributing. 

 
    This event not only provides the funds to help 
keep  the  ETMS  functioning  but  provides  an 
opportunity  to  demonstrate  the  skills  of 
members. It also adds to the sense of community 
for the Dilston/Hillwood area. Thanks to Ian for 
organising  the  dales  and  Geoff  Wynne and  his 
team for the BBQ. 
 

The Low Head Community Garden:

  The East Tamar Men’s Shed was approached in 
August 2021 by Kathy Flood, the Co-ordinator for 
Low  Head  Community  Garden,  to  make  some 
raised  garden  beds  to  go  into  a  block  of  land 
allocated by Georgetown Council.  We accepted 
the  project  which  consisted  of  a  hexagonal 
centre  garden  surrounded  by  six  trapezoid 
gardens making a total diameter of 8.4 metres. 
The  project  was  designed  and  coordinated  by 
John Moody who has worked tirelessly building 
an  organising  an  assembly  production  line  of 
some dedicated members. 

  Kathy supplied used fence palings which were 
recycled by some members cutting them to size 
then  passing  them  onto  others  to  coat  with  a 
preservative and then given to another team to 
do the final assembly. Treated pine was used to 
make capping boards and split logs were used as 
posts.



 Contributing members were invited guests at the 
opening  and  the  end  result  was  greatly 
appreciated by the organisers  of  the garden at 
Low Head. 
 The  garden  is  in  a  council  car  park  being 
developed  just  a  little  inland  from  the  Lagoon 
Beach reserve. It’s worth a look if you are in the 
area. A great job John Moody and his team!
  ______________________________________



Profile of George Murray, the President of 
ETMS

 George  was 
born in 1947 to 
Charlotte  and 
George.
He  is  the 
younger  of  two 
boys  having  a 
brother  9  years 
his  senior  who 
still  lives  in 
Scotland.  When 

George was born, rationing was still a way of life 
in  Scotland  and  did  not  end  till  1945  so  he 
learned to appreciate the value of things at an 
early age.
  In 1963 George started his working life as an 
apprentice  fitter  building  transformers  and 
generators,  As  a  fitter  and  turner,  he  was 
following the family tradition but the occupation 
he  really  wanted  to  do  was  to  be  a  chef,  but 
didn’t want to upset the family. His next job was 
working  on  the  British  nuclear  submarine 
program.
  He moved to Australia at the age of 29  being 
married  and  having  2  young  children, he  felt 
there were no prospect for children in Scotland 
at the time, and it was the one of the cheapest 
destinations to emigrate. (a true Scot!) 

  Once  he  got  to  Australia,  he  seems  to  have 
trouble settling down as he has lived in Sydney, 
the  Blue  Mountains,  Gympie,  Queensland  and 
Uralla  NSW, but finally he decided to move to a 
warmer  climate  (!)  Uralla  gets  down  to  -14 
degrees, so we find him living in Sidmouth with 
his wife Jean and springer spaniel Libby and an 
assortment of chooks!
  His work history is also equally varied as he has 
been  a  satellite  tracking  technician,  owned  a 
cleaning contracting business, and working as a 
fitter and maintenance.
 He  has  an  interest  in  astronomy  and  is  also 
interested in genealogy and has traced back to a 
Gt.Gt.Gt.Gt.  Grandmother  born  in  1792  in  the 

Scottish  Highlands.  George  and  his  wife  were 
keen  Line  Dancers  and  have  won  medals  in 
tournaments (a gold and a silver).

  Despite living in Australia longer than he has in 
his country of birth, Scotland, George still has not 
managed to speak Australian.   

  After several years getting his house and garden 
into  shape,  he  noticed  he  was  living  a  rather 
unsocial life so decided to “reach out” and join 
the East Tamar Men’s Shed (which just goes to 
show you don’t have to live on the East Tamar to 
be a member).

  During his first year as president,  George has 
demonstrated  his  commitment  to  ensure  the 
ongoing  viability  of  the  Shed  and  build  on  the 
success  of  the  first 9 years.  His  skills  and 
experience with machines have made him part of 
the “fix it” team, chief knife and tool sharpener, 
as  well  as  becoming  involved  in  many  of  the 
projects commissioned and for sale to raise funds 
for the Shed.
 
Favourite Music: classics and country

 If he were Prime Minister for a day: He would 
fix the wage disparity between the have and the 
have nots especially fat cats and pensioners.
 
…..and some more words from the Man:

We had our AGM in September, and a new 
committee was elected.

The committee members are: 

President… George Murray                           
Committee…Ian Farquhar

V/President (1) …John Moody                       
Committee…Jeff Wynne

V/President (2) …Bob Stow                            
Committee…Ken Martin



Secretary…George Cerchez                           
Committee…Vic Cochrane

Treasurer…Bob Stow

  I  would  like  to  thank  previous  committee 
members: Alf Waters, Jim Garnsworthy and Jon 
Hosford  for  their  assistance  over  the  last  year 
and welcome Jeff Wynne and Vic Cochrane back 
to  the  committee  and  one  of  our  newer 
members,  Ken  Martin  who  is  joining  the 
committee for the first time. 

  Last year’s committee had a productive year, 
obtaining  grants  and  finding  revenue  raising 

projects and I hope that this year we will do even 
better.

  Our container has had a roof fitted to it thanks 
to  Ken Martin  and Pete  Kitching.  Ken  has  also 
painted the outside of the container. 

  With  regards  to  projects  and  work  needing 
done around the shed, it is still  the same small 
group  of  people  that  do  everything,  and  it  is 
starting to take its toll on them, so I would like to 
remind all  members that it is your shed, and it 
would be helpful if you are able to help.

George Murray
President.

 
                        

   

  Join us 

Wednesday 
22nd from 
11.00am 

RSVP: (for catering purposes)

secretary@easttamarmensshed.org.au  

mailto:secretary@easttamarmensshed.org.au

